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From: Harris, Frank [Frank.Harris@madd.org]

Sent: Tuesday, January 24, 2012 10:15 AM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: MADD Meeting Request for January 31 or February 1 JAN 2 4 2%22

Referred to L€
Answered

Mothers Against Drunk Driving (MADD) respectively requests a meeting with you or a member of your staff for Tuesday
lanuary 31 or Wednesday February 1 for 15 minutes in Columbia.

Dear Governor Haley,

Myself and some volunteers from MADD South Carolina would attend to discuss MADD’s support of S 746/H 4294
expanding South Carolina’s ignition interlock law for all convicted drunk drivers. Currently, ignition interlocks are
required for repeat offenders in South Carolina. For more information on ignition interlocks, please visit
www.madd.org/interlock. There are 15 states with laws similar to S 746/H 4294 in place.

If a meeting is possible, please feel free to contact me at frank.harris@madd.org or 202-974-2471. S 746 is currently
pending in the Senate Judiciary Committee. H 4294 is pending in the House Judiciary Committee.

Thank you for your time for this meeting request.

Sincerely,

Frank

Frank Harris
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